Warbleton Parish Council – Finance Report March 2023

Agenda item 7.1 - Invoice of Osborne House Car Park
Councillors are being asked to consider/agree an invoice for work undertaken by Nicholls (Bros) Ltd, higher than the amount agreed at the last Council meeting. Councillors are reminded that under the Council’s Financial Regulations that no individual councillor has the authority to commit the Council to any expenditure.

Following discussions with the Parish Clerk/RFO and the company, it was agreed that any payment of the invoice would be deferred until after the March Council meeting.

This subject will also feature in the annual review of Financial Regulations conducted in Q2/23.

Agenda item 8.3
Bank reconciliations and the budget Monitor have been agreed for December 2022 and January 2023.

Agenda item 8.4 - Budget 2022/23
A provisional projection has been made of the End of Year (22/23) budget position vs known expenditure. This provisionally includes all items to be agreed at the March 2023 Council. The figures also provisionally take account of the “virement” of Maintenance and Election budget lines to earmarked reserves.

The current projection shows an end of year position of £21,727.01 vs the budget of £21,615.67; an overspend of £111.34. The current projection is also £579 lower than projected in January 2023. This is due to: lower HMRC charges, no expenditure on flower beds in Rushlake Green and delays in completing Land Registry change of address details.

The figure includes £2,500 which has been unspent but, subject to Council approval, will transfer to an earmarked Fund for use in 2023/24.

Agenda item 8.5 – Internal auditor
The internal audit will be conducted by Keith Robertson on Friday 21st April.

Agenda item 8.9.1 - Virement
Due to unspent budget during 2022/23, councillors are asked to approve the transfer to Earmarked funds of the following:

· Election Expenses - £500.00
· Maintenance/Infrastructure - £2,000

Agenda item 8.9.2 and 8.9.3 – General Reserves and Earmarked Reserves
Please see attached paper, summarising the movements in General and Earmarked Reserves. Please note, there are some Council/Committee resolutions on expenditure which have yet to be completed. These are not reflected in the figures as they will occur after April 1st 2023.

Following the re-surfacing of the car park at Osborne House, there is a substantial element of VAT, which will have a short-term affect the level of General Reserves and cashflow. It is recommended that the RFO submits a VAT refund claim for 2022/23 as soon as possible after 1st April.

It is also recommended that the RFO produces a full CIL Income and Expenditure statement for the next Council meeting, showing all CIL payments made and those proposed, so that a clear picture of remaining CIL funds is available.

External audit 2021/22
Due to the level of expenditure in 2022/23, there will need to be an external audit by POKF Littlejohn.

Financial Regulations
As part of the annual review of it's Financial Regulations, a review will be undertaken of how to manage situations where there is an unexpected increase in invoiced costs






Cllr Williamson
Chairman F&GP Committee

14th March 2023




